
Dear Families,

Happy October! We were excited to have our first cultural arts assembly of the year-The Language
of the Drum last month. Students learned about North India and West Africa and the important role
drums play in those cultures. Thank you to our PTO for sponsoring these wonderful events!

There are lots of exciting things happening in October as well! Our Lyman pie fundraiser kicked off
earlier in September and all orders are due back by October 14th. The Fall Book Fair will take place
at the end of October as well. We also have parent teacher conferences happening on October 23rd
and 24th. Students will participate in a fire safety/prevention assembly with our local volunteer fire
department members and also have a second cultural arts assembly entitled World of Wonder.

Our character trait for the month of October is responsibility. We will talk about what it means to
be a responsible student and community member throughout the month. I encourage you to talk
with your child about responsibility at home as well. Each class will set a goal for showing
responsible behavior throughout the month of October.

We will be holding our annual school-wide Halloween Parade again this year. The parade will take
place on October 31st. Costumes should be brought to school and put on before the parade, not
worn all day. Costumes worn for the parade cannot include a mask or any weapons. Those
accessories should be left at home. A time for the parade will be finalized and shared soon!

Happy Fall!

Brienne Whidden



Oct 2nd-National Custodians Day. Thank a custodian!
Oct 10th- Early Dismissal at 1:05
Oct 11th- No School for Students-Staff Professional Development
Oct 14th- No School- Indigenous Peoples' Day/Columbus Day
Oct 23rd- Early Dismissal at 1:05- Parent/Teacher Conferences
Oct 24th- Early Dismissal at 1:05- Parent/Teacher Conferences
Oct 30th- Picture Retake Day- students must bring in original pictures. Students absent on picture
day will also be photographed

Please submit your daily dismissal request by 2:00pm if possible.

If you need to report your student absent or have a change in dismissal please email
besattendance@rsd17.org. The office replies to all emails so if you do not receive a reply please
call.
If your student has a change in buses or bus stops STA transportation also needs to be notified.
The person to email is George Papadopoulos at gpapadopoulos@ridesta.com. Please include first
and last names in your communications. We will reply to all emails if you have not received a reply
from an email please call the office.

Please label your students backpack, water bottle and outerwear. This will help us to return lost
and found items to their owners.

2024-2025 School Calendar
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October
Kindergarten is a busy place! Your wonderful children have been learning the routines and
procedures of the classroom as we foster their independence. In language arts, students have
been exploring many books to find out how our five senses help us learn about the world. We
continue to practice naming letters and the letter sounds. We have been focusing on writing names
with one uppercase letter and the rest in lowercase. In math, we will be finishing our first unit on
position, length, height, and sorting and moving into our next unit that will include numbers to 5,
shapes, and weight. We will also be continuing to learn about fall. Students will be discussing fire
safety during the month of October.
Mrs. Aithal, Mrs. Boudreau, Mrs. Burt, & Mrs. Macauley
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Our classes are in full swing and we are very busy! We are learning about
short vowel words and words with digraphs (ch, sh, th, wh, ck). We are
focusing on sliding through the sounds to increase automaticity. Our goal is
to eventually be able to read words automatically without having to
segment the individual sounds. We do encourage them to tap out the
sounds when writing the words. We are learning about nouns, both
common and proper, verbs, adjectives, and how to construct a complete
sentence. In math, we are working on adding and subtracting numbers
within 10. Children are exploring different tools and strategies such as ten
frames, number paths, and number bonds to solve problems. We will be
working on using addition to subtract, understanding teen numbers, and
adding three numbers. We will continue to work on story problems.
We hope you are enjoying this beautiful fall weather! We look forward to
meeting with you at October conferences.
Happy fall! –
Mrs. Blasiak, Mrs. Kulmann, Mrs. Reynolds, and Mrs. Smedley

It was a pleasure seeing so many families at Curriculum Night and having the opportunity to share
the grade level expectations and curriculum. We feel fortunate to be working alongside parents
that are deeply invested in their children’s education and encourage learning at home. Homework
communication sheets come home with students on Monday, and should be returned the following
Monday morning in red folders. These are to record both their reading and their math fact practice.

Second graders are working hard across all subject areas. In math, we are learning strategies to
add and subtract within 20. We are also solving word problems by identifying the correct operation
and applying fact strategies. We started reading bar and picture graphs and using the data to solve
addition and subtraction questions.

In language arts, students continue to focus on the essential question, how does change impact
people and nature? We have moved from an informational read aloud to fiction, and will read three
more titles to build students’ knowledge and understanding. Students continue to focus on
developing topic statements and choosing relevant details as evidence to support their ideas in a
paragraph. Students are also practicing identifying the subject and verb in complete sentences.

We look forward to discussing each individual child’s progress at Parent-Teacher Conferences on
October 23rd and 24th.

The Second Grade Team

Mrs. Harkin, Mrs. Lonergan, Mrs. Masci and Mrs. Penney



It’s hard to believe the first month of school is behind us! Students are doing a great job adjusting
to the new expectations and procedures in third grade and working hard toward their classroom
respect goals. In reading, we have been busy establishing routines and building stamina. We have
launched our first unit in Wit and Wisdom about how artists explore the sea. Students have been
responding to questions with evidence, learning about elements of art, incorporating grammar
knowledge, and working on paragraph structure. Students have begun drafting paragraphs using a
topic sentence, evidence, elaboration and a conclusion statement. In math, multiplication and
division has been a focus already this year. Students began the year learning to relate addition and
subtraction to multiplication and division and the strategies behind problems in order to solve
equations in various ways. In social studies, we have started our study of Indigenous People of
Connecticut. Happy Fall!

-Mrs Bovey, Mrs Formica, Miss Narducci and Mr Snow











From the Health Office

Vision Screenings:

The State of Connecticut requires vision and hearing screenings to be done on all K, 1st, and 3rd
grade students each school year. In the past, students have been screened in the Health Office
utilizing the Snellen Chart. Once again this school year the District has partnered with the local
Lions Club to provide vision screenings as part of KidSight, a Lions Club community service
program. The Lions Club representatives will come to Burr Elementary on a set date to perform the
screenings during school hours. The vision screening is done with a device similar to a camera, a
quick scan of the student’s eyes and a report will be generated. This screening is non-invasive, fast
and can detect a number of issues which if detected would require following up with a healthcare
professional. There is no cost for this screening. If a discrepancy is noted, parents will receive a
note from me with a copy of the report from the scanner recommending further evaluation with a
healthcare professional. We are tentatively looking at Monday, November 4th for the screenings to
be performed. I will be working alongside the Lions Club representatives to assist with a smooth
screening day. This is a screening tool, not an eye exam. If your child wears glasses, please be
sure they have them on screening day. If you wish for your child to opt out of this vision service,
please email me eulizio@rsd17.org by Monday, October 28th.

Head Lice
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Lice causes itching and irritation of the scalp. If your child experiences itchiness to their head,
examining their scalp for any signs of lice would be best practice. If lice is detected at home, you
can reach out to your pediatrician for guidance in regard to products for treatment. Also,
pharmacists can be a good resource of current recommended products. If lice is detected at
school you will be notified via a phone call. I can offer assistance if you have any questions or
concerns during school hours. Included with this newsletter is a flier with some general
information regarding lice. This information can be found on the District website Parent/Guardian
tab.
RSD 17 Procedure regarding head lice is:
● If live lice or nits (eggs) appear on a child, the child’s parents will be contacted so treatment can
occur.
● After a child has been properly treated at home, the child may return to school.
● To ensure confidentiality, cases of head lice will not be shared with parents or students.

Flu Shots
I have included the flyer from the Connecticut River Area Health District located in Old Saybrook.
The flyer has information on the days they are offering flu shots this year. If you have not yet
received your flu shot, this may be an option that works for you.

Eileen Ulizio, RN - eulizio@rsd17.org
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Second Step lessons are off to a great start! All classes are working on Unit 1: Growth Mindset
and Goal-Setting. Students are learning how to develop a growth mindset, the idea that one’s
abilities can be improved through effort, learning, and persistence. Students are learning to apply
this concept to their grade level objectives such as the task of paying attention, using helpful
thoughts to persevere through challenges, and making an effective plan for how to get better at a
skill. As our students continue to develop a growth mindset, we will practice embracing
challenges, learning from our mistakes, and treating ourselves and others with kindness as we
work to improve our skills. This unit will continue into mid-October and will provide a foundation
for continued learning in Unit 2, where we will shift our focus to Emotion Management. I am
excited to continue working with our amazing students as they learn valuable social-emotional
skills. Please reach out to me if you have any questions or concerns. I can be reached at
nhyman@rsd17.org.
-Ms. Hyman
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These are students that have displayed The Burr School Pledge:
Personal best,
Act Responsibly,
Work and play safely, and always
Show respect.

Week of 9/3-9/6



Week of 9/9-9/13

Week of 9/16-9/20



Week of 9/23-9/27











The following items were found and not labeled. If they belong to you please contact the office.



Heather Strom
Heather is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


